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September 11, 2018 

 

To: Clients and Friends 
 

From:       David F. Dulock 
 

Subject:     FEMA Notice of Changes in Flood Hazard Determinations 

 

In the September 11, 2018, issue of the Federal Register (83 FR 45950, click here), the 

Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) published the above notice of 

changes in flood hazard determinations. The notice lists communities where the addition 

or modification of Base Flood Elevations (BFEs), base flood depths, Special Flood 

Hazard Area (SFHA) boundaries or zone designations, or the regulatory floodway 

(hereinafter referred to as flood hazard determinations), as shown on the Flood 

Insurance Rate Maps (FIRMs) and, where applicable, in the supporting Flood Insurance 

Study (FIS) reports, is appropriate because of new scientific or technical data. The 

FIRM and, where applicable, the FIS report for each community have been revised to 

reflect these flood hazard determinations through issuance of a Letter of Map Revision 

(LOMR).  

 

The affected communities are listed in the table published with the notice in the above 

cited Federal Register. To view the table, click on the above hyperlink in the first 

paragraph of this memorandum and go to pages 49551 through 49554 of the Federal 

Register. The specific flood hazard determinations are not described for each community 

in the notice; however, the revised flood hazard determination information for each 

community is available for inspection at both the online location and the respective 

community map repository address listed in the table. Additionally, the current effective 

FIRM and FIS report for each community are accessible online through the FEMA Map 

Service Center at https://msc.fema.gov for comparison.  

 

These flood hazard determinations will be finalized on the dates listed in the table and 

revise the FIRM panels and FIS report in effect prior to this determination for the listed 

communities. However, from the date of the second publication of notification of these 

changes in a newspaper of local circulation, any person has 90 days in which to request 

that the Deputy Associate Administrator for Insurance and Mitigation reconsider the 

changes. The flood hazard determination information may be changed during the 90-day 

period.  

 

For those who wish to submit comments on or to request reconsideration of the flood 

hazard determinations must submit them to the Chief Executive Officer of the applicable 

community as listed in the table. 
 

This Memorandum is provided as general information in regard to the subject matter 
covered, but no representations or warranty of the accuracy or reliability of the 
content of this information are made or implied. Opinions expressed in this 
memorandum are those of the author alone. In publishing this information, neither the 
author nor the law firm of Black, Mann & Graham L.L.P. is engaged in rendering legal 
services. While this information concerns legal and regulatory matters, it is not legal 
advice and its use creates no attorney-client relationship or any other basis for 
reliance on the information. Readers should not place reliance on this information 
alone, but should seek independent legal advice regarding the law applicable to 
matters of interest or concern to them. The law firm of Black, Mann & Graham L.L.P. 
expressly disclaims any obligation to keep the content of this information current or 

free of errors. 
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